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  Coming Events and Soaring 
Competitions 

August - September 2013 

 
• Tuesday Aug 6.  HSS monthly meeting, Round 

Table Pizza, 11095 Warner Ave.  General 
meeting, 7 PM.   See P.4. 

• Saturday Aug 17.  National Model Aviation Day.  
Fun Fly at OCMA Black Starr field in Irvine.  HSS 
participation details to be announced. 

• Sunday Aug 18.  Eighth 2013 SC2 soaring 
competition.  Hosted by ISS at Riverside.  See 
notes on P.15, or web site http://sc2soaring.com . 

• Tuesday Sept 3.  HSS monthly meeting, Round 
Table Pizza, 11095 Warner Ave.  General 
meeting, 7 PM.  See P.4. 

• Sunday Sept. 15.  Ninth 2013 SC2 soaring 
competition.  Hosted by VVRC, Victorville.  See 
notes on P.10, or web site http://sc2soaring.com  
 
 

 
 

HSS is the oldest AMA chartered R/C Soaring Club  
in the USA.   Founded 1964  

Silver Leader Club since 2009 
Gold Leader Club since 2011 
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1.   Business and General Session:   

Meeting was held at Round Table Pizza in Fountain Valley, and was called to order at  7:00 p.m. by General 
Director Henry Smith III.  Other  officers in attendance were  Vice President Jesse Calleros, Newsletter Editor 
Fred Hesse, Club Photographer Rob Askegaard, Jim Hansen, and Secretary Ted Broberg, as well as Ross 
Thomas, Richard Baxter, John Rittenhouse, Jeff Greene, Joni Whitsitt, Randy Wilbur, Mike Fox, Roger Nahas, 
and William Vincent II. 
A. HENRY: there are many issues we need to handle. Fred Hesse posted his agenda:  
  1· UCI's Design/Build/Fly team came to our meeting tonight. See PROGRAM, below.   
  2. Club projector: Jesse got an EPSON. 
  3. We need some  support for HSS hosting of 21 July SC2 soaring competition.  (Jim Sonnenmeier CD).        
SWSA's field, in IRWINDALE , near 605 and 210.  Help needed! See any of our glider folks. 
  4. AIAA , The American Institute of Aeronautics and Astronautics: Fred will be making a presentation to them 
6:30 Tuesday, July 9 at Boeing, Huntington Beach. Contact Fred if you wish to attend. Pass required. Get on 
attendance list. 
  5. Fourth of July Vets' Day: We'll have intro trainer planes for the Vets' Club of OCC. 8:00 a.m. John 
Anderson and Ted B., plus maybe Henry III, who has a parade commitment.  
  6· National Model Aviation Day – 17 August; Saturday. HSS will join OCMA at Black Star. Fun Fly, Charitable 
event for Semper Fi organization., who help returned Marines.  Possible activities listed on P. 8 of March 
newsletter. Fred: AMA is trying to promote model aviation, and is asking all clubs to have some sort of event to 
boost our hobby. He suggests that we put on an air show We have several really good helicopter pilots, and 
we have many stunt/3D fliers who could put on a good show. Ducted fans would add a dimension. And our 
sailplane launching system is spectacular. Aero tow would add to it. Discus-launched gliders would be 
fantastic. FPV (First Person View) is something to consider. Free flying lessons could be available. Randy 
Wilbur. Raffle. AMA card needed to fly. Charity event to help injured soldiers. $20 donation. 
 -- We'll need an email blast to alert our members.   
7.  Henry got a list of AMA members in our area (Central Orange County): 360. We need to reach them with a 
P R notice, telling of the issues facing our club. We need as many people as we can to help us in our efforts.  
He wants a flyer assembled, asking for their help. Joni suggests we contact them through their email 
addresses, with a survey that tells what it's about, and a form to indicate their interests and support.  
John A. mentioned that he heard from Karl Hawley, who said our archives should have documents of the 
ORIGINAL ARRANGEMENT BETWEEN HSS AND THE CITY. Judy Gielow (sic) may have that in her files.  
8.  John also suggests contacting the OCME (Orange County Model Engineers), to plan some joint HSS and 
OCME events, to gather signatures of the people who would support us before the City Council  and Fairview 
Park Citizen's Advisory Committee.  
9.  Henry suggests that the club provide a landing mat for the helicopter group, to keep down the dust.  
10.  Fred has 100 new tri-fold brochures for us to present at the Orange County Fair this summer.  
11.  Joni Whitsitt is taking names for volunteers for Orange County Fair, July 19, 20, 21: Home and Arts 
building. She sent a clipboard around for sign-ups, and will have her list at each meeting until the Fair.  
12.  John A. showed an example of a simple stick-and-paper airplane design that we could hand out at our 
field, with our logo and information on it.  

2.  Program: Team from UCI who won the DESIGN/BUILD/FLY contest this past year. John Chen, pasty 
project manager;/ 'AR 1': Paul Purcell present project manager.. Held in Tucson; 80 teams entered from 
around the world.  College students with faculty advisors. Rules included 1.5 pound limit for the battery; 20 
Amp fuse, NiCd batteries. Theme: Rockets. Three missions. Time/payload/ number of laps per time 
considerations. The rockets that made up the payload had to fit inside the airfoil, and under the wing. Course 
included two 180 degree turns, with a 360 turn on one leg. Their presentation included several graphs and 
formulae that they produced. Their team was about 30 people, the largest team in the competition this year. 
They cleared tech inspection on their first check. Each of the three missions has a weighted value, with 
payload missions counting more that the first mission, number of laps completed per time limit..  
Their email address is lsng@uci.edu . 

General Meeting Minutes for July 2, 2013 
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Amendment to meeting minutes: 

HSS IS planning a RES/Woody sailplane contest for August this year. The CD will be Erv Szego with help 
from Bruce Schaeffer and the other glider fliers. (Erv can you forward the Saturday date you decided on?)   
 
The club will have to shut down the runway for that Saturday. The only things that need to be done are a park 
permit needs to be filed for. A flier is being is being formulated that can be posted on the website and in the 
next newsletter. and Trophies will be obtained. The glider guys will organize the launch equipment the day of 
the contest.  Contact Erv if there are any other questions. 
 
3.  Raffle. 
The donor, prize, and winner are shown below. 

 
  --Hobby People:   Battery charging bag.    WILLIAM VINCENT III 
  --Hobby People   TAZR battery charger   HENRY SMITH III  
  --Glen/Robbie Robinson EXTRA 300 model   ROGER NAHAS 
  -- Robinson’s   SR 117 Stealth & transmitter  JOHN ANDERSON 
  -- Jesse Calleros:   Video:      MIKE FOX 
  -- Jesse Calleros:   Video:      TED BROBERG 
 
-- Meeting adjourned  at 8:40 P.M.  Respectfully submitted, Ted Broberg, Secretary 

 
 

 
Our 2013 HSS membership enrollment season is in full swing.  A membership application is included in the last 
pages of this newsletter.  These can be mailed in to our post office box shown on the last page, or given to a 
club officer.  Alternately, HSS and AMA membership applications can be obtained from any club officer, or 
available on our club web site at www.1hss.org.  Applicants must be members of the AMA prior to joining 
HSS.  AMA Membership applications can also be obtained at the AMA web site www.modelaircraft.org , 
download document No. 902 from the publications page. Or you can apply on line.  If you renew your AMA 
membership online, be sure to print the receipt that they provide as proof that you paid.  And, don’t forget your 
City of Costa Mesa Flying Permit.   Details are shown on page 10 of this newsletter.  
 
 
 
This article was distributed in the AMA’s electronic newsletter.  It is a great idea for a club activity.  We could 
plan an air show with content similar to what was proposed for the Fairview Park Fish Fry. 

To celebrate the storied history of model aviation, AMA chartered clubs are encouraged to take part in the first 
annual National Model Aviation Day on August 17, 2013. National Model Aviation Day will be a great 
opportunity to introduce model aviation to your friends and families. For this inaugural year, we're asking that 
clubs who host an event do so in support of the Wounded Warrior Project . Wounded Warrior's mission is to 
raise awareness and enlist the public's aid for the needs of injured members of the US Military and to provide 
programs and services to help support our country's injured heroes.  Register your club today to gain access to 
the club resources page-developed to provide clubs with inspirational ideas for making your event a success. 
Thank you to the clubs that have already registered to support the special day and for helping AMA promote 
model aviation. 

Editor’s note:  As mentioned in the June 4th general meeting minutes, it was proposed that HSS join the 
activities of Scale Squadron planned by Randy Wilbur at the OCMA flying field at Black Starr.  The HSS 
executive committee will put together a plan, and announce it at the August 6th general meeting.

2013 HSS Membership 

Celebrate the First Annual National Model Aviation Day 

General Meeting Minutes for July 2, 2013 (Continued) 
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General meetings will maintain our regular schedule with the next meeting on the first Tuesday, August 6th at 
Round Table Pizza, 11095 Warner Ave. & Euclid (North-east corner) in Fountain Valley.  Phone number is 
(714) 839-0276.  The Family Night rate is all-you can-eat pizza, plus one salad bar, for $6.99.  Fountain drinks 
are an additional $1.99, self-service, or $2.99 per liter.  Beer and wine are available.  Time will be allowed for 
show-and-tell of your favorite plane.    Bring your wife, family, friends, etc.  There will be a raffle.  The location 
is shown in the map below.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As discussed in the April 2012 issue of Model Aviation (the AMA publication sent to all AMA members), the 
federal government has passed the FAA Modernization and Reform Act of 2012, which includes Sec. 336 
Special Rule For Model Aircraft.  This law prevents the FAA from passing any rule that controls model aircraft 
being flown under the AMA safety code.  The details appear on pages 14 and 15 of the April 2012 issue of 
Model Aviation.  This Act resulted in part by the 90,000+ letters written by AMA members to their 
representatives. 

The AMA will shortly be facing a new FAA regulation called the ”small Unmanned Aircraft Systems” (sUAS) 
rule.  In the next several months the FAA will post the preliminary regulation for public review.  At this time the 
AMA will initiate a concerned citizens organization made up of AMA members to express their opinions of the 
preliminary regulation.  To do this rapidly, the AMA will again contact all members by E-mail with instructions 
on comments and congressional contacts, which means the AMA needs everyone’s current E-mail address.  If 
you are not presently receiving occasional E-mail from the AMA, please go to www.modelaircraft.org and 
update your personal information.  It is important for all of us to actively support the AMA especially in this 
endeavor.

General Meeting Announcement For August 6, 2013 

Be a Concerned Enthusiast – Support the AMA 
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Ted Broberg has arranged for three spectacular raffle prizes for the August meeting.  These are donations 
from Glen and Robbie Robison.  Below left is a Sky Angel Mini MIG-15 “Ready to Fly” kit.  Below right is a 117” 
RES glider, and bottom is a 129” scale sailplane.  It is a Calvo HP-14, with a glass fuselage and aileron, 
rudder, elevator, and spoiler controls. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our club photographer, Rob Askegaard, was recently diagnosed with liver cancer.  Several weeks ago, Rob 
underwent surgery and is presently recovering.  Apparently the surgery was successful, and Rob is feeling 
pretty sassy, but he is not really up and around yet.  His oncologist has completed his assessment, and Rob 
will not need chemotherapy treatments, presently.  It was little over a year ago that Rob had a similar problem, 
but he came out of it with flying colors.  Rob has one of the best attitudes about this kind of problem.  It is 
admirable to see his really great spirit under these conditions.  Rob can be contacted by phone at 714-968-
1973, or by E-mail at rmaskegrd@gmail.com .  We are looking forward to seeing his full recovery, as Rob’s 
contributions as our photographer are sorely missed. 

 

AMA District X Vice President Lawrence Tougas wants to invite AMA members from all districts to enjoy 
District X's new website.  "We have a lot of great articles in our blog, plenty of pictures in our photo albums,  
and a spot where you can learn more about our associate vice presidents and myself," says Lawrence, District 
VP.  All of the information is at www.ama10.org .  Why not consider helping your district with its website.

Raffle Prizes for August Meeting 

Club Photographer 

AMA District X Website 
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Our feature model of the month 
belongs to Michaeo Fetyko, shown 
at right. 

It is a WACO YMF-5, a Great 
Planes ARF with a 72” wingspan.  
The plane is gorgeous, with loads 
of scale detail like flying wires, 
cockpit windshields, struts, and 
simulated fuel lines. 

Photos are by Rob Askegaard, 
who fell in love with this beautiful 
plane.   

Unfortunately, there was some 
technical problems, and the plane 
has since crashed.  Thanks, Rob. 

Plane of the Month 
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We are most fortunate to have received a report from Ted Broberg covering some of the club’s training 
program.  This is supplemented by a photo taken by Rob Askegaard.  Ted’s comments follow. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Nice photo.  I can't recall the students' names, but I have that plane.  It's one of the SUPER CUBS, and it was 
donated to me several years ago by Ralph Chamberlin (sic).  I used it for a second trainer, between EASY 
STAR/SUPERFLY/RADIAN-type hand-launch power-gliders and more serious power planes.  I also used it as 
a "carrot" to get Bruce "Taz" Ellyson (Korean war veteran) to jump through some hoops.  He could have it, if 
and only if he'd get his AMA license, get a Park Permit, and make ten good take-offs and landings.  He did so, 
and since has bought his own air force.   A few months back, he returned the CUB to me with new wings, and 
it's ready to go again.  
 
My plan for it is to make it part of a package to be donated to the OCC Veterans' Club, if John and I ever get a 
few "regulars" into the sport.  So far, four people from that group have taken intro lessons.  One, Jimmy 
Anderson (not shown), has done two Saturday classes with me.  He brought his "soon-to-be stepson," age 16, 
last week, and both did well.  Each of them did lessons with John Krug on a glider that day as well.  Along with 
the SUPERCUB, I plan to present that Airtronics transmitter donated to the club by Hobby People, 2.5 years 
ago.  It comes with a charger, battery, etc.  I'd like to have some HSS officers and members take part in a 
presentation -- and photo session-- at some as-yet-unscheduled event.  Gotta have some RobPhotos of this!  
(Jimmy is my candidate to be in charge of the gear, given that his skills build to the point that he can fly it 
independently, and has his AMA and Park tickets.)        More on this as it develops.  Ted B. 

Student Training Report 
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Orange County Fair 
flying Field 

Joni Whitsitt invited HSS members to 
assist in manning her booth at the 
Orange County Fair on July 19, 20, and 
21.  Ted Broberg took these photos and 
provided the following report. 

Here are some shots from our booth 
today. Mike Fox, Hank Smith, Jesse, 
Calleros, John Anderson, and Ted B. did 
the instructions. 

The focus was to get people to hold a 
transmitter and connect with an R/C 
plane, rather than to teach skills. 

We got a lot of "Cool!" or "Wow!" 
comments, and gave out many tri-fold 
brochures to those who ran the 
simulator.  

Let's hope some folks show up at the 
field.   Ted B. 
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Orange County Fair (Continued) 
flying Field 

Joni Whitsitt has managed her booth at the 
Orange County Fair for about 14 years in the 
name of Scale Squadron of Southern 
California.  It is only in the last several years 
that HSS members have assisted.  This 
page shows photos taken by Joni.  They 
include Ted Broberg with his “Flyer on a 
wire”, John Rittenhouse, Henry Smith IV, 
and Mike Fox, all involved with guests that 
stopped by the booth.  Not shown, Roger 
Nahas. 

Many thanks to Joni for organizing this 
public service effort, and providing the 
photos.  - Ed 
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Robert Staples has sent us the announcement (below) stating that City Flying Permits for 2013 are available 
now for the new price of $25 per year.  Remember to bring your new AMA license.  Note that renewal by mail 
is now allowed.  Submit application (available on line), copy of AMA license, and payment. 

RENEWAL NOTICE: 

The City of Costa Mesa will be accepting renewals for the 2013 Flying Permits beginning about October 
20, 2012, at the following locations: 

Costa Mesa City Hall (77 Fair Drive, Costa Mesa 92626) – 3rd floor Recreation Counter, during regular 
business hours from 8:00am – 4:30pm (excluding City observed holidays).  Call 714-754-5300 for details. 

Temporary permits are issued at the Downtown Recreation Center (1869 Anaheim Avenue, Costa 
Mesa 92627) between the hours of 10:00am – 1:00pm on Saturdays.  For information, call 714-327-7560. 

Joyce M. Santos     Administrative Secretary  -  City of Costa Mesa - Recreation Division 
 77 Fair Drive, Costa Mesa 92626  Phone: 714-754-5009   Fax: 714-754-5166 

Note that to fly at Fairview Park you need the above permit, liability insurance (preferably AMA), and you need 
to follow City of Costa Mesa Ordinance No. 07-01, City Regulations for Issuance, Suspension and Revocation 
of Permits to Fly at Fairview Park, Academy of Model Aeronautics Safety Code, and the Fairview Park Flying 
Field Rules which are all posted at Fairview Park and on our web site at www.1hss.org .  You do not need to 
be a Harbor Soaring Society member (but it is good to have you join us). 

  
 

Here is the schedule for your Southern California Soaring Clubs (SC2) monthly contests for 2013.  Check the 
SC2 web site at http://sc2soaring.com/  for further details and competition results.  Check individual club web 
sites for directions to their flying field.   
 2013 Contest Schedule 

March 17, 2013 Hosted by VVRC    August 18, 2013 Hosted by ISS  
April 21, 2013 Hosted by TPG    September 15, 2013 Hosted by VVRC 
May 19, 2013 Hosted by TOSS    October 27, 2013 Hosted by DSH at TPG  
June 15-16, 2013 Hosted by SULA (2-day MOM)  November 17, 2013 Rain Date    
July 21, 2013 Hosted by HSS at SWSA   Dec. 2013 Toys for Tots Hosted by SULA & DSH 

 SWSA - Silent Wings Soaring Association - West Covina – www.silent-wings.org  
 VVRC – Victor Valley RC Flyers – Victorville – http://www.vvrcf.org  
 ISS - Inland Soaring Society - Riverside – www.glideiss.us  
 TPG - Torrey Pines Gulls - Torrey Pines, San Diego – www.torreypinesgulls.org  
 TOSS - Thousand Oaks Soaring Society - Thousand Oaks – www.toss.freeservers.com  
 SULA - Soaring Union of Los Angeles - San Pedro – www.sulaclub.org  
 HSS – Harbor Soaring Society – Cost Mesa – www.1hss.org   
 DSH – Downey Soar Heads – Downey  
 
 

SC2 Competition Schedule for 2013 
flying Field 

2013 City Flying Permits Available Now 
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The results of the July 21 competition are shown below.  While this event was hosted by HSS, no names were 
provided for those who assisted, other than Jim Sonnenmeier who was CD. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In the event it is not readable, 
the text in the photo to the 
right says “Right, the U.S. 
Nordic Team (1981).  Left-to-
right, Alberto Dona, Juan 
Livotto, and Jim Wilson.  
Dona placed highest (14th); 
the team placed 10th. 
 
 

SC2 Competition Results for July 21, 2013 
flying Field 

A Little History 
flying Field 
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This area of the newsletter is free to club members to sell planes, related equipment, and services.  Contact 
Fred Hesse at fhesse@socal.rr.com   with any material that you wish to insert here. 

Custom laser cutting services are now provided by GDH Planes, in addition to manufacturing kits.  With the 
currently weak Canadian dollar (we are a Canadian company), it is a great time to use our services and take 
advantage of the exchange rates, adding to our already reasonable rates (US$1 is currently equal to about 
$1.157 Canadian).  Should any of your members require this service, please have them visit our web site 
at www.gdhplanes.com or email us at  LaserCutting@gdhconsulting.ca . 

Regards, Glen Harbottle    President GDH Consulting Corp. Tel: 905-668-2326 glenh@gdhconsulting.ca  
 

 
The following companies are the proud sponsors of Harbor Soaring Society.  They give us special offers, and 
make contributions to our Adopt-A-School program.  In return, please support them, and mention that you saw 
them advertised in the HSS Plane Rap newsletter. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Plane Rap Classified Ads and Services  -  For Sale 

HSS Sponsors 

ROB’S R/C HOBBIES 
Sales / Parts / Repair 

 

Radio Control Airplanes, Helicopters, and Cars. 
15071 Goldenwest St. Huntington Beach 
S.W. Corner of Goldenwest & Bolsa Ave 

(714) 372-3777 
All HSS Club members with proof of club membership, will get a 10% discount on 
most parts and accessories.  Discount does not apply to plane kits, helicopter kits, 
radios, and other already marked down products.  Please ask staff if you have any 

further questions. 
Robsrchobbies.com       robsrchobbies@earthlink.net 
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GYRO HOBBIES 
 

23052 LAKE FOREST DRIVE, UNIT 2-C 
(Lake Forest Drive and Moulton Parkway, by the 5 Freeway) 

LAGUNA HILLS, CA 92653 
 

Phone: 888-748-7697 
 

www.gyrohobbies.com  
 

HSS Sponsors (continued) 

   HOBBY CLUB 
“Only the best from around the World” 

Alberto Dona                   

Director              www.HobbyClub.com 
                                                                   P.O. Box 6004 

San Clemente, CA 92674-U.S.A. 
Hobbyclub@earthlink.net                            (949) 425-1362 
http://www.hobbyclub .com                          (949) 349-0829 
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 P.O. Box 1673 

Costa Mesa, CA 92626 
AMA Chartered Club # 128 

AMA’s Oldest Chartered Soaring Club        Gold Leader Club, 2012;  Silver Leader Club Since 2009 
 

 I understand that by applying for membership in the Harbor Soaring Society, I must be a current member of 
the AMA.     Please Print 

 

NAME ____________________________________________ Home Ph.#_______________ 

ADDRESS _______________________________________ Work Ph. #________________ 

CITY _______________________ STATE _____Zip ______ E-MAIL ___________________ 

AMA # ____________________ (PROOF OF STATUS REQUIRED, Xerox copy OK) 

DATE OF BIRTH ____________________  Frequency channels used ____/____/____/____ 

q NEW APPLICANTS (Without Name Tag)--(17 years and older) = $20.00 
q SENIOR MEMBER (Renewal W/O Name Tag)(17 years and older) = $20.00     
q JUNIOR MEMBER  -----------(16 years and under), = $10.00  
q Optional or Extra HSS Name tag------------ = $15.00; including mailing  
q I hereby give my permission to publish my [  NAME  ] , [   ADDRESS  ] , [  PHONE  ] , [   E-MAIL 

ADDRESS  ]   in the monthly newsletter. (Strike out any element of personal information that should 
not be published).  Note that newsletter is published on club web site.   

q I request E-mail delivery of the monthly newsletter.  (Include E-mail address above.) 
q I request printed copy of the monthly newsletter by U.S. Mail.  Printing and mailing = $20/year. 

 
My interests in radio control flying include (Check all that apply including future interests): 

     Thermal Duration Gliders ___     Slope Soaring Gliders ___        RES Gliders ___ 
Large Scale Gliders ___        Hand Launched Gliders ___          Electric Motor Gliders ___  

    Park Flyer Electric Planes ___    Acrobatic Electric Planes ___        Scale Electric Planes ___        
    Electric Pylon Racing ___       Indoor Electric Planes ___            Electric Helicopters ___ 

 
New applicants making application between November 1st and December 31st will pay the annual rate 
indicated above and such dues will make the new member paid in full from November 1st through the following 
year.  A signature is required from all Harbor Soaring Society members, and applicants, agreeing to comply 
with the current AMA Safety Code and the current HSS General Field rules and Field Safety Rules.  Note that 
a City of Costa Mesa permit is required to fly at Fairview Park.  Obtain this from the Costa Mesa Parks and 
Recreation Department.  Cost is $25. 

The undersigned attests that: I will operate my model using only radio control frequencies currently 
allowed by the FCC. Further, any transmitter that I use at any designated HSS flying field must be 
manufactured to meet the AMA/FCC specifications for model aviation.  I understand that my failure to 
comply with the above restrictions will result in nullification of liability coverage for damages caused 
or claimed. 
 

SIGNATURE:___________________________________DATE_________________ 
 

Total dues owed and attached:  $___________ 
 

SIGNATURE OF CLUB OFFICER RECEIVING APPLICATION _________________________ 
Rev:  8 January 2013 

HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FOR 2013 
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HSS Sponsors (continued) 
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HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY OFFICERS FOR 2013 

President Walt Cloer   714-865-6411  waltlcloer@gmail.com  
Vice President Jesse Calleros  714-543-0581  jesscall@sbcglobal.net  
Treasurer Dennis Anderson  714-531-1320  dba999@pacbell.net   
Secretary Ted Broberg  714-235-6430  tbroberg@earthlink.net   
General Director Henry Smith III  714-322-6537  henry.smith.3@earthlink.net  
Contest Coordinator Henry Smith III  714-322-6537  henry.smith.3@earthlink.net 
Safety Officer Dave Whittington  949-872-0182  pincus4iondave@yahoo.com  
Editor Fred Hesse  714-963-5838  fhesse@socal.rr.com  
Publisher Mike Gaczkowski  949-582-9390  mgaczkowski@cox.net  
Club Photographer Rob Askegaard  714-968-1973  rmaskegrd@gmail.com   
Web Site Administrator Fred Hesse  714-963-5838  fhesse@socal.rr.com 
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 NEXT CLUB MEETING WILL BE: 
TUESDAY AUGUST 6TH, 2013, AT   ROUND TABLE PIZZA, 11095 WARNER AVE. 

HUNTINGTON BEACH, GENERAL MEETING 7-9 PM. 
BRING YOUR FAMILY, WIFE, AND FRIENDS FOR DINNER.  WE WILL FEATURE SHOW AND TELL, 

AND A RAFFLE.  SEE DETAILS AND INSTRUCTIONS TO LOCATION ON PAGE 4. 
SEE THE COLOR NEWSLETTER SENT BY E-MAIL AND AVAILABLE ON OUR WEB SITE. 

 


